
Sanborn Regional School District 
 

Facilities Committee Minutes 
 

Sanborn Regional High School,  

School Board Room – Room 137 
 

Wednesday, January 4, 2017 – 5:30 PM 

In attendance:  Mrs. Jan Bennett, Mrs. Nancy Ross, Mrs. Sheila Pierce, Dr. 

Brian J. Blake, Mr. Steven Riley and Mrs. Carol Coppola. 

 

1. Mrs. Bennett called the meeting to order at 5:37 PM 

 

2. The committee accepted and approved the minutes of the October 17, 

2016 meeting.  Approved 

 

3. Draft Report – Swasey & Chase Field House use assessment 

 

a.  The committee received a draft report from James A. 

Gassman, Associate Director of Athletics Facilities, Operations 

& Equipment for Southern New Hampshire University.   

b. Mrs. Bennett distributed documentation pertaining to athletics 

and the community use of district facilities. 

c. The committee reviewed ADA components included in the CIP 

for these two buildings.  The total contained in the CIP for 

ADA toilets and signage is $167,460.   

d. The committee discussed the addition of one or two warrant 

articles. 

e. Dr. Blake read aloud an opinion received by legal counsel related 

to ADA compliance. 

f. The committee discussed the long history of the community not 

supporting education.  They explained in the 70’s the district 

hadn’t passed a teacher contract in many years. 

g. Mrs. Ross recommended the addition of one warrant article 

totaling $167,460, all in favor. 

 



4. Other – Mrs. Coppola addressed the projects remaining in the current 

year budget to include upgrades to access control systems, radios and 

repeaters and expansion of security cameras. 

 

5. Mrs. Ross motioned to adjourn at 6:25 pm, Mrs. Pierce seconded the 

motion, all in favor. 

 

Recorded by:  Carol Coppola 


